Central New York Library Resources Council

Executive Committee 

May 14, 2009

Via Videoconference – OCM BOCES

3:00 p.m.

Present:
Darby O’Brien (Utica Public Library) Board President; Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer (Mid-York); Lois Lemmer (Kirkland Town Library); Paul Pflanz; Penelope Klein (CLRC liaison)
Darby O’Brien called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m.
Approval of minutes from April 15, 2009:

· Minutes from the meeting on April 15, 2009 were approved as written. M(Lemmer)/S/Approved unanimously.

Financial Reports:

· Jeff reviewed the afternoon’s Finance Committee meeting for the committee.   There being no questions, the committee recommended that the check and deposit register and the financial reports be sent to the Board for approval.  M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

Executive Director’s Report:
· The report was distributed prior to the meeting.  There were no questions or comments.
Old Business:
· TIAA-CREF
· She is still waiting for a reply from the attorney on any liabilities the Council may have but hopes to have the matter resolved by May 15.

· ADP
· Penelope explained that CLRC successfully transitioned to ADP payroll services this week.  There were some questions but generally the process went smoothly.
New Business:
· Audit
· Penelope explained that the Finance Committee has approved the choice of Green & Seifter to conduct this year’s audit.  The Executive Committee agreed with this choice.  
· SARBIT
· CLRC now has access to the online budget form required by DLD; Courtney and Penelope will work on the figures and submit the form as soon as possible.  Penelope will check to see if the form needs Board approval.
· HLSP
· Penelope explained that the Finance Committee approved spending $500 of HLSP 2008-2009 funds to support the Value of Hospital Libraries Study being conducted by the Middle Atlantic Region of the National Library of Medicine.  Other NY3Rs Councils are also supporting the study financially.  The Executive Committee agreed that supporting the study was a good use of funds.
· Approval of Board Agenda – May 20, 2009

· (Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
· Jean Armor Polly, interim director at the Liverpool Public Library, has agreed to join the Board to fill Sue Considine’s term.
· After discussion, the committee decided that the upcoming Board meeting may be conducted by teleconference.
· Adjournment

· (Pflanz)/S/Approved unanimously.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:22 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
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